              AUGUST 17, 2023
The Regular Meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners was held on Thursday, 

August 17, 2023, at Fire District Headquarters, 1 Leverich Place, Huntington, NY.  Present were Chairman Michael F. Plant, Comm. Thomas Brown, Comm. Anthony Annunziata, and Comm. Edmund Erickson.  Also present were Secretary/Deputy Treasurer Karla Wright, and Account Clerk Marie Caputo.  Vice Chairman Andre Sorrentino, Treasurer Fred Buckholtz Jr. and District Manager Bruce Smith were excused.
Chief Schwier, Assistant Chief Smith, 2nd Deputy Chief Getter and 3rd Deputy Chief Doyle were present.    
The meeting began with a Salute to the Flag and was called to order at 7 pm. 
Acceptance of Minutes  

· After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the Minutes from the July 11, 2023, Board Meeting.  Motion unanimously carried.

· After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the Minutes from the July 25, 2023, Workshop Meeting.  Motion unanimously carried. 

District Invoices
· The invoices for the months of July/August 2023 in the amount of $88,018.97 were reviewed and approved after a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Brown.  Motion unanimously carried.

· The Prepaid, Workshop and Chiefs invoices for the months of July/August 2023 in the amount of $167,105.36 were reviewed and approved after a motion by Comm. Annunziata, seconded by Comm. Erickson.  Motion unanimously carried.
Capital Reserve Building & Grounds Invoice:

· After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the following Capital Reservice Building & Grounds invoice.

· Maccarone Plumbing in the amount of $1,518.92 to install vanities and toilets in 3rd floor bathrooms.  (Resolution # 2023-30)

Deposits received in the months of July/August 2023
· Check from Eaton’s Neck Fire District in the amount of $1,950.74 for May shop reimbursements.  
· Check from Halesite Fire District in the amount of $5,396.21 for April/May shop reimbursements. 
· Check from Cold Spring Harbor Fire District in the amount of $2,375.25 for April/May shop reimbursements.
· Check from Centerport Fire District in the amount of $4,788.79 for April, May & June shop reimbursements. 
· Check from VFIS for reimbursement funds of $305 for replacement of the windshield on the 2004 Ford Ranger.
· Check from VFIS for reimbursement funds of $1,014.23 for replacement of the windshield on the 2007 KME.
· Check from Halesite Fire District in the amount of $1,742.02 for 2nd quarter 2023 gas reimbursement.  
· Check from Halesite Fire District in the amount of $591.90 for June 2023 shop reimbursements. 
· Check from Cold Spring Harbor Fire District in the amount of $7,894.28 for 2nd quarter 2023 gas reimbursements and June shop reimbursements. 
Financial Report 

· Deputy Treasurer, Karla Wright, read and submitted the August 17, 2023, Financial Report and Petty Cash Expenditures Report for the Huntington Fire District.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the Financial Report and Petty Cash Expenditures Report.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board unanimously approved to pass a Resolution approving the Emergency Funds Transfer Resolution of $135,000 completed on August 10th due to rescheduling of original Board Meeting from August 8th to August 17th from the General Fund Checking Account to the General Fund Payroll Account to meet the districts fiduciary obligations.  Motion unanimously carried.  Complete Resolution attached.  (Resolution # 2023-39)
Correspondence

· The 2023 Empire Plan Reporting on Network Benefits for June 2023.

· The July 2023 Out of Network Reimbursement Disclosure.
· Letter from Shelter Point (Short Term Disability Carrier) instructing us on how to file a claim online.

· Suffolk County Fire District Officers Association meeting will be held on Thursday, August 31st at North Patchogue FD at 7pm.

· Letter from the TOH for hydrant review at 38 New Street.  

· Flyer from Firefly (LOSAP Actuary services) soliciting their services. 

· Coffee with Commissioners meeting is July 22nd at 9am.

· LOSAP sheets for month ending July 31, 2023.
· Physical Sheets for physicals held on July 12th. 

· Letter from Stifel stating that privacy notices will be sent annually upon request by provider only.

· Nationwide statement for month ending July 31st.

· Month End Collateral Statement for month ending July 31st from M & T Bank. 

· Letter from Workers Compensation Board in reference Tony Miller.  

· The 2023 Empire Plan Reporting on Center of Excellence Programs Publication.

· Annual Commissioner/Chiefs BBQ will be held on Monday, August 28th at 7pm at Dix Hills FD.

· NYS Department of Civil Service transaction form for Trevor Smith. 

· Letter from MetLife stating that they are always protecting the confidentiality of their clients. 

District Manager Report
District Manager Requests:   
· Request the Board approve the professional services of The Zenith Group at a cost not to exceed $11,100 to prepare bid documents, receive and qualify bid results for epoxy flooring ($4,600) and parking lot ($6,500).  After a motion by Comm. Annunziata, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the professional services of The Zenith Group at a cost not to exceed $11,100 to prepare bids for epoxy flooring and parking lot.  Motion unanimously carried.  

· Request the Board approve the purchase and installation of a new electronic message board for New York Avenue which includes electrical upgrades, training and a seven (7) year warranty at a cost of $25,000 to Visual Information Services Corp.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the purchase and installation of a new electronic message board for New York Avenue which includes electrical upgrades, training and a seven (7) year warranty at a cost of $25,000 to Visual Information Services Corp.  Motion unanimously carried.   

Personnel:  
Vacations:  No Report. 
Training and Certifications:  John Latuso is certified in the following areas as an Emergency Vehicle Technician:
· Maintenance, Inspection, & Testing of Fire Apparatus

· Design & Performance Standards of Fire Apparatus

· Fire Pumps and Accessories

· Fire Apparatus Electrical Systems

· Advanced Electrical Systems

· Aerial Fire Apparatus

· Allison Automatic Transmissions

Part time Dispatchers:  No Report.
Volunteers:  No Report. 

Employees:  No Report.
Injuries/Illnesses:  No Report.  
Apparatus: 
· 2-3-1:  Engine – No Report.
· 2-3-2:  Tower – No Report.
· 2-3-3:  Hose/Utility Unit – No Report.
· 2-3-4:  Engine – No Report. 
· 2-3-5:  Rescue – No Report.
· 2-3-7:  Engine – No Report. 
· 2-3-8:  Brush – No Report.
· 2-3-9:  Military Vehicle – No Report.
· 2-3-12:  Ladder – No Report.
· 2-3-14:  Utility – Nothing on the truck body sale yet. 
· 2-3-16:  Fire Police – No Report.
· Cars:  No Report.
· 2-3-26:  Fire Boat – No Report.
· 2-3-90:  No Report.   
Annual pump test will be completed on September 11th. 
Outside Shop Work:





Billing
Halesite


$               



Centerport   


$   


 

Cold Spring Harbor                
$   



Hunt. Bay Police

$ 


Eaton’s Neck


$ __________
        
            
Total 



$ 

Old Business:

· Roof Repairs/Sealing Building Exterior:  
· Sealing Building – I met with Zenith Corp. to discuss the project.  
· Recreational Room and Annex Roofs:  No Report. 
· Soffit:  No Report.
· Windows:  No Report. 

· Signage:  No Report.

· Camera System and Floor Refurbishing:  I requested that the Board also hire The Zenith Group to draft and oversee the bidding process for the job at a cost of $4,600.   We may be able to piggyback or use the NYS approved contracts to avoid this process.  
· Annex Cleanup:  Progress.
· Ice Machine:  No Report.
· Meeting Hall:  No Report.
· Gold Star Battalion Beach slip:  No Report.
· Annex Coping:  No Report.

· Lloyd Neck Sub Station:  No Report. n
· Grounds:  No Report.
· Audio/Visual Upgrades:  As mentioned before, we decided to do most, if not all the work in house.  We budgeted $60,000 and have currently spent under $10,000.  The next phase, where we tie everything together and replace some of the older equipment, is going to be a little more costly, but well within the budget and considerably less than any of the vendors who quoted us the same work.  Attached is a breakdown and schematic of the next phase of the project.  I would like to note that John Mohlenhoff has been very helpful with making this project a possibility. 

· 2-3-2:  Contacted Seagrave to give us our options.
· Pavilion:  No Report.
· Third floor bathrooms:  Almost complete.  A few miscellaneous items to complete.  
· Parking Lot:  I have requested that the Board approve the hiring of The Zenith Group to draft and oversee the bidding process for the job at a cost of $6,500.
· Fuel System Inspection and Repairs:  Received our Permit for the year.
· Kitchen/Bathrooms:  No Report.
· Fit Testing:  Machine is back from annual calibration and in service.
Miscellaneous:

· Grants and Public Assistance:  
· SAM Grant – (Waterproofing & Masonry Repair):  No Report. 
· SAM Grant – (Parking Lot & Security Lighting Upgrade):  Progress. 
· Plan Reviews/Zoning Reviews:  None.
New Business:  
· Electronic Sign:  I have three (3) quotes to replace the sign on New York Avenue.  We are no longer able to connect to the existing sign as the items needed to repair it have become obsolete.  I have requested the Board approve $25,000 for the purchase and installation of a new sign.  This does not include running a new dedicated power line to that location.  Lead time is 4 to 6 weeks for delivery.
Communications:

· Dispatch/Radio System:   Base station still out for repair.
· Halesite FD Repeater:  Progress.
· Paging Frequency:  Progress. 
· Truck to Truck Issues:  After a tough uphill battle, it looks as though we have solved that problem.  We now can move forward again with addressing the coverage issues we have in certain trouble spots in our District.  Possibly additional or new repeater sites such as Halesite FD.
· 700/800 mhz Base Station:  The radio is currently being reprogrammed by SCPD.  It turns out that they didn’t have it properly programmed to work in our area. 

Requests:

· Surplus Items:  None.
· Permissive Referendum: Request the Board approve a Permissive Referendum to expend $25,000 from the Capital Reserve Buildings & Grounds Fund for the purchase of a new electronic bulletin sign for New York Avenue and upgrades to the electric.
· Notice to Bidders:  None. 
· Purchases & Services:  None.   
Chiefs Requests 
· Request the Board approve the use of the training facility (Annex) by Halesite FD on Monday, August 14th at 7pm.  After a motion by Comm. Annunziata, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the use of the training facility (Annex) by Halesite FD.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $768.21 to 33’s Visa card for the purchase of EMS supplies at Emergency Medical Products.  After a motion by Comm. Annunziata, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the reimbursement of $768.21 to 33’s Visa card.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $99.95 to 33’s Visa card for the purchase of EMS supplies from Leatherman.  After a motion by Comm. Annunziata, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the reimbursement of $99.95 to 33’s Visa card.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $58.23 to 33’s Visa card for the purchase of refreshments at Village Bagel for driver training on August 6th.  After a motion by Comm. Annunziata, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the reimbursement of $58.23 to 33’s Visa card.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $1,299 to Anthony Martin Jr. for the completion of NYS EMT course.  After a motion by Comm. Annunziata, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the reimbursement of $1,299 to Anthony Martin Jr.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $100 to 33’s Visa card for the purchase of refreshments at Cold Spring Plaza Deli for SCFA training.  After a motion by Comm. Annunziata, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the reimbursement of $100 to 33’s Visa card.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $300 to 32’s Visa card for the purchase of refreshments at Southdown Market for East Northport FD parade.  After a motion by Comm. Annunziata, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the reimbursement of $300 to 32’s Visa card.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $178.04 to 32’s Visa card for the purchase of Gatorade and Water at Restaurant Depot for rehab.  After a motion by Comm. Annunziata, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the reimbursement of $178.04 to 32’s Visa card.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $300 to 32’s Visa card for the purchase of refreshments at Southdown Market for Huntington Manor FD parade.  After a motion by Comm. Annunziata, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the reimbursement of $300 to 32’s Visa card.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $25.98 to 31’s Visa card for the purchase of refreshments at Carvel for HMFD standby on July 21st.  After a motion by Comm. Annunziata, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the reimbursement of $25.98 to 31’s Visa card.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $95.90 to 31’s Visa card for the purchase of refreshments at NY Panini for Fire Prevention training at Huntington Jewish Center on July 17th.  After a motion by Comm. Annunziata, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the reimbursement of $95.90 to 31’s Visa card.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $28.98 to 31’s Visa card for the purchase of refreshments at Village Bagel for Fire Prevention training at Southdown School on August 9th.  After a motion by Comm. Annunziata, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the reimbursement of $28.98 to 31’s Visa card.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the use of the grounds on August 29th for Kindergarten Welcome to School Fire Prevention event.  After a motion by Comm. Annunziata, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the use of the grounds for Kindergarten Welcome to School Fire Prevention event.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $1,600 to Daniel Wagner of the Long Beach Seaside Marching Band to march at the Greenlawn parade on August 31st.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the expenditure of $1,600 to Daniel Wagner.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the use of vehicles and attendance at the Southampton Muster from September 15th – 17th.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the use of vehicles and attendance at the Southampton Muster.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the use of Hendrickson Fleet Management to transport the Antique 2-3-22 at a cost of $1,300 to the Southampton Muster.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the use of Hendrickson Fleet Management at a cost of $1,300 to transport the Antique.  Motion unanimously carried.

Chiefs Report

Chief Sean Schwier reported on the following:
· Company Roster Changes:  
· Michael Friel, Hose Co., Personal Leave eff. 3/20/23.
· Jared Klausner, Engine Co., Medical Leave (Non-Line of Duty), eff. 7/3/23.

· Events: 
· Class A Training at Yaphank on 8/24/23.

· Greenlawn Parade on 8/31/23.
· Clambake on 9/9/23.
· Southampton Muster on 9/16/23.

Assistant Chief Paul Smith reported on the following:  
· No Items to Report.  
2nd Deputy Chief Matthew Getter reported on the following:  
· No Items to Report.  
3rd Deputy Chief Ryan Doyle reported on the following: 
· No Items to Report. 
New Business
· August Workshop Meeting will be canceled.

· Request the Board approve a Resolution for the purchase of a new Electronic Bulletin sign for New York Avenue and upgrades to the electric at a cost not to exceed $25,000 from the Capital Reserve Buildings & Grounds Fund.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the request to expend $25,000 from the Capital Reserve Buildings & Grounds Fund for the purchase of a new Electronic Bulletin sign for New York Avenue and upgrades to the electric.  Motion unanimously carried.  Legal Notice to be published in the Long Islander.  Complete Resolution attached.  (Resolution # 2023-40)

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $100 to the USPS for additional funds needed to place on the postage meter for mailing of the Summer 2023 Newsletter.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Annunziata the Board approved the expenditure of $100 to the USPS.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Summer 2023 Newsletter was mailed out on August 12th. 
· Request the Board approve to send the Total Gross Payroll report for 2nd quarter of 2023 to PERMA.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Annunziata the Board approved to send the Total Gross Payroll report for 2nd quarter 2023 to PERMA.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the LOSAP Monthly Accrued Benefit for Brian Riggs effective October 1, 2023.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Annunziata the Board approved the LOSAP Monthly Accrued Benefit for Brian Riggs.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Received the 2nd quarter Financial Statement from Robert Johnson.  Copy filed in District office. 

· Submitted Legal Notice to change the date of the August Board meeting from Tuesday, August 8th to Thursday, August 17th.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved to change the date of the August Board meeting to Thursday, August 17th.  Legal Notice to be published in the Long Islander.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Submitted Legal Notice to change the date of the Budget Workshop Meeting from Thursday, August 10th to Wednesday, August 16th.  After a motion by Comm. Annunziata, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved to change the date of the Budget Workshop meeting to Wednesday, August 16th.  Legal Notice to be published in the Long Islander.  Motion unanimously carried. 

Comm. Erickson spoke briefly on the LOSAP Plan, stating that the plan is now funded 100%.

Old Business
· Pavilion:  Progress.     
There being no further business, after a motion by Comm. Brown and seconded by Comm. Erickson the meeting was adjourned at 8pm.  Motion unanimously carried.
Respectfully submitted,







Karla E. Wright






Secretary/Deputy Treasurer 
cc:  Joseph Frank, Attorney at Law  
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